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PRELIMINARY NOTIFICATION OR EVENT OR UNUSUAL OCCURRENCE PNO-IV-95-001

This preliminary notification constitutes EARLY notice of events of POSSIBLE
safety or public interest significance. The information is as initially
received without verification or evaluation, and is basically all that is
known by Region IV staff (Arlington, Texas) on this date.
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Subject: NOTICE OF ENFORCEMENT DISCRETION FOR BOTH TRAINS OF SOLID STATE
PROTECTION SYSTEM ENGINEERED SAFETY FEATURE FUNCTION INOPERABLE

The Diablo Canyon Solid State Protection System (SSPS), designed
primarily by Westinghouse, provides both reactor trip and engineered
safety feature (ESF) actuation functions for the reactor plant ~ Most of
the signals which input to the SSPS logic (such as reactor plant pressure
and temperature) are transmitted by safety-related circuits. However,
some input signals are transmitted on nonsafety- related circuits (such
as turbine stop valve position and reactor coolant pump voltage). Power
supplies to these nonsafety-related circuits are electrically connected
to the safety-related SSPS electrical power source system without
adequate electrical isolation.
On January 31, 1995, Diablo Canyon identified to the NRC resident
inspectors that they were evaluating a potential vulnerability to the
SSPS power supplies. The concern was caused by analysis of a potential
steam line break pipe whip and steam jet impingement interacting with the
relay circuits which sense turbine stop valve position. A resulting short
to ground on that circuit would result in deenergizing the reactor trip
and ESF actuation system power supplies, thus causing a reactor trip and
disabling the automatic ESF function for that train. Therefore, a single
active failure on the other train could cause a failure of all automatic
functions actuated by ESF circuitry. The reactor trip function would
remain operable, since deenergization of the reactor trip function power
supply would result in a reactor trip.
The NRC inspector noted that none of the nonsafety-related circuits
appeared to be properly isolated from the safety-related portion of the
SSPS. Therefore, a ground fault on any one of the nonsafety-related
circuits could cause the same failure of a train of ESF automatic
actuation capability, although the reactor trip function would remain
operable as discussed above.

The licensee continued its engineering evaluation and, at 10:25 a.m.
(PST) on February 1, 1995, declared the ESF automatic actuation function
of both SSPS trains inoperable and requested enforcement discretion until
noon, February 5, 1995, to modify the circuits to correct the
vulnerability. The NRC granted enforcement discretion at 11:25 a.m.
(PST), on February 1, 1995, based on the licensee's safety assessment,
compensatory actions, and plans to effect modifications to all
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nonsafety-related input circuits during the discretion period.

The modifications will be effected by separation and isolation of the
safety-related and nonsafety-related power supply circuits on both units.
The licensee is currently modifying Train A of Unit 1. The licensee has
stated that they plan to evaluate other potential causative factors.

The resident inspectors are following the licensee's actions.

The state of California will be informed.

Region IV received notification of this occurrence by informing the
resident inspectors on January 31, 1995. Region IV has informed the EDO,
PAO, and NRR.

This information herein has been discussed with the'icensee and is
current as of 10 a.m. (PST), February 2, 1995.

Contact: Dennis Kirsch Mary Miller
(510)975-0290 (805)595-2354

Nike Tschiltz
(850)595-2354




